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Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS) Registry  
2024 Report to the Legislature 

January 15, 2024 

Introduction  
 
In 2022, the General Assembly passed Act 149 requiring the the Department of Health 
(Department) to establish, maintain, and operate a statewide amyotrophic lateral sclerosis (ALS) 
registry that is operational by July 1, 2023. The legislation also requires that health care 
providers that screen for, diagnoses, or provides therapeutic services to patients with ALS to 

report to the Department of Health all individuals as having ALS, no later than six months from 
the date of diagnosis.   
 
This report is submitted in accordance with 18 V.S.A. § 175, requiring the Department to submit 

an annual report on the statewide prevalence and incidence of estimates of ALS, including any 
trends occurring over time across the State.  

Development of the Vermont ALS Registry 
 
The Department used the Center for Disease Control and Prevention’s National Amyotrophic 
Lateral Sclerosis Registry and the Argeo Paul Cellucci ALS Registry of Massachusetts to inform 
its creation of the Vermont ALS Registry, associated educational materials, and case reporting 

form.1  
 
The Department collaborated with the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services and 
the Maine Department of Health and Human Services who assisted the Department in the 

drafting of the Vermont ALS case reporting form. 
 
In December 2022, the Department’s ALS Registry website launched:  
https://www.healthvermont.gov/stats/registries/amyotrophic-lateral-sclerosis-registry 

 
In February 2023, the Department identified 108 Vermont licensed physicians as neurologists 
with the potential to provide care to individuals living in Vermont with ALS. 
 

In March 2023, the Department mailed each of these Vermont licensed physicians a letter 
introducing the Vermont ALS Registry, along with a review of the physicians’ reporting 
requirements, in accordance with the legislative mandate. 
 
In June 2023, the ALS case reporting form was mailed to the identified neurologists, asking them 

to complete a case reporting form for each patient with ALS that they had diagnosed or provided 

 
1 See Appendix 1 to view the Department’s ALS Case Reporting form. 
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care to, since January 2022, or, to indicate that they had not seen any patients with ALS since 
January 2022. 

Initial Reports to the Vermont ALS Registry 
 
Since July 1, 2023, Registry staff have processed the following from the ALS case reporting 

forms: 

• Three providers reported 27 unique patients with ALS; and 

• Twelve providers indicated that they have not seen any ALS patients since January 2022. 
 

Given the relatively small period since the Registry was launched and the limited number of 
reports received at the time of this report, the Department is not yet able to make any statements 
about the prevalence or incidence of ALS in Vermont using Registry data. 

Next Steps  
 
To streamline reporting, Registry staff are developing an electronic, HIPAA compliant reporting 
form, expected to be released in 2024. 
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Appendix 1: Current ALS Case Reporting Form 
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